
A Note Regarding our  
Multiple Services Follow Up: 

 
Dear Church Family: 

Over the past month, our Board heard from many of you 
regarding our follow up to our new multiple service format.  
Insight was gained through some written responses and 
many other conversations that took place before and after 
church.   

Most of the comments could be placed in two catego-
ries: first, those who like the flexibility that 2 services offers, 
and second, those who understand our need for 2 services 
but who still miss  various aspects of a single service. 

As a leadership team, we deeply appreciate your under-
standing as we look toward improving the impact that our 
church can have in each of our lives and in the lives of those 
who will attend someday.  In our resolve to make more 
space for growth, we feel it is important to move forward 
with our multiple service format while simultaneously 
working on two initiatives: 

First, Bob Coe is leading a group a people who will be 
offering direction on a facility master plan.  They will be 
looking at ways our church needs to expand to accommo-
date growth in each of our ministries plus they will consider 
ways we can address needs within our community. 

Second, Mark Burba will be leading a team that will be 
considering the best ways to help raise the capital required 
to accomplish our expansion goals.  The reality is that it will 
take a great deal of resources and sacrifices to see that be-
come a reality.  God is able!! 

We are excited to get working on these initiatives for our 
future while continuing to provide excellent ministry oppor-
tunities right now!  God is blessing our church—let’s stay 
excited as we await what He has for us next! 
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